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COMMITTEE AND COUNCIL MEETINGS 2018/19 

 Committee Day Date 

   

ANNUAL COUNCIL Thursday 17.05.18 

CIVIC COUNCIL Thursday 24.05.18 

   

Audit Sub-Committee: Special Wednesday 30.05.18 

Environmental & Development Services Thursday  31.05.18 

Planning Tuesday  05.06.18 

Housing & Community Services Thursday 07.06.18 

Finance & Management Thursday  14.06.18 

Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday  20.06.18 

Planning Tuesday  26.06.18 

COUNCIL   Thursday  28.06.18 
   

Etwall JMC Wednesday  11.07.18 

Planning Tuesday  17.07.18 

Audit Sub-Committee (Special) Wednesday 25.07.18 

Finance and Management (Special) Thursday  26.07.18 

Planning Tuesday  07.08.18 

Environmental & Development Services Thursday  16.08.18 

Housing & Community Services Thursday  23.08.18 

Finance & Management  Thursday  30.08.18 

Planning Tuesday  04.09.18 

Overview & Scrutiny  Wednesday  05.09.18 

Audit Sub-Committee Wednesday  19.09.18 

COUNCIL Thursday  20.09.18 

   

Planning Tuesday  25.09.18 

Etwall JMC Wednesday 26.09.18 

Environmental & Development Services Thursday  27.09.18 

Housing & Community Services Thursday  04.10.18 

Finance & Management Thursday  11.10.18 

Planning Tuesday  16.10.18 

Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday  17.10.18 

COUNCIL Thursday  01.11.18 
   

Planning Tuesday  06.11.18 

Environmental & Development Services Thursday  15.11.18 

Housing & Community Services Thursday  22.11.18 

Planning  Tuesday  27.11.18 

Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday  28.11.18 

Finance & Management Thursday  29.11.18 

Audit Sub-Committee Wednesday  12.12.18 

Planning Tuesday  18.12.18 

Environmental & Development Services (Special - Budget) Thursday  03.01.19 

Housing & Community Services (Special – Budget) Tuesday  08.01.19 

Etwall JMC Wednesday 09.01.19 

Finance & Management (Special – Budget) Thursday  10.01.19 

Planning Tuesday  15.01.19 

Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday  16.01.19 

COUNCIL Thursday  17.01.19 

   



COMMITTEE AND COUNCIL MEETINGS 2018/19 

Environmental & Development Services Thursday  24.01.19 

Housing & Community Services Thursday  31.01.19 

Planning Tuesday  05.02.19 

Audit Sub-Committee Wednesday  13.02.19 

Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday  13.02.19 

Finance & Management Thursday  14.02.19 

Planning Tuesday  26.02.19 

COUNCIL Wednesday  27.02.19 

   

Environmental & Development Services Thursday  28.02.19 

Housing & Community Services Thursday  07.03.19 

Finance & Management Thursday  14.03.19 

Planning Tuesday  19.03.19 

Audit Sub-Committee Wednesday 20.03.19 

Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday  27.03.19 

Etwall JMC Wednesday 10.04.19 

COUNCIL Thursday  11.04.19 

   

Planning Tuesday  16.04.19 

Environmental & Development Services Wednesday 17.04.19 

Housing & Community Services Tuesday  23.04.19 

Finance & Management Thursday  25.04.19 

Planning Tuesday  30.04.19 

   

ANNUAL COUNCIL Thursday  16.05.19 

CIVIC COUNCIL Thursday  23.05.19 
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SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 

 

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE 
AREA FORUM 

NEWHALL 
 

 
 
 

(Covering Midway, Newhall and Stanton) 
 

 

 

 

Meeting to be held at: 
St John’s Church, 

Church Street, 
Newhall 

DE11 0HY 
on Wednesday, June 27th, 2018 

at 6.30pm. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Members:  
 
District Councillors: Councillors Paul Dunn (Chair), Sean Bambrick, Robert Pearson, 

Kevin Richards, Mrs Linda Stuart and John Wilkins. 
 

 
County Councillors: Councillors Sean Bambrick and Gary Musson. 
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BUSINESS 
 
 
 

1. (a) Introductions and apologies for absence 
 (b) Chair’s announcements 
 (c) Declarations of interest 
 (d) To receive the minutes of the last meeting 
 
2. Safer Neighbourhood report (Police / Safer South Derbyshire 
 Partnership) and Police Q&A 
 
3. Communities update and Safer and Stronger Neighbourhood 
 grants 
 
4. Local authority issues and public questions 
 
5. Open discussion / presentation on local community issue 
  
 - Heritage trail and heritage projects in the urban area (Kate 
 Allies) 
 
6. Summary of agreed priorities / actions 
 
7. Close and date of next meeting 

 
 

Future meeting dates 
Thursday, October 25

th 
(Old Post Centre) 

Thursday, February 7
th
, 2019 (Newhall Day Centre) 
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AREA 5 – NEWHALL AREA SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP 

 

Present Date of 
Meeting 

Venue 

 
Mick  Mulgrew (chair), PC Kev Cassidy, PCSO Amanda Beer, Claire 
Rawlins (Safer South Derbyshire manager). 
 
Alan Argent, Colin Dobson, Councillor Paul Dunn, Alan Hillier, David 
James, Alan Jones, Helen Kreft (Burton Mail), Mike Lacey, Mick Lunn, 
Colin Maddock, Cathy Miles (CVS), Councillor Gary Musson, Bill 
Parker, Councillor Robert Pearson, Michelle Ray, Glenys Tagg, R 
Trim. 
 
Also present: Tom Sloan (clerk). 
 

 
Tuesday, 

January 30, 
2018 

 

 
Newhall Old 
Post Centre 

 

1 Chair’s Introduction. Apologies Action 

  
Pat Bambrick, Councillor Kevin Richards. 
 

 

2   Minutes of last meeting (to be agreed)  

  
The minutes were agreed as a true record of the meeting. 
 

 

3 Safer Neighbourhoods Sergeant’s overview / priorities update  

  
PC Kev Cassidy reported that: 
 

 Drugs were the agreed priority from the previous meeting and it had been a 
busy time for drug offences, which was reflected in the crime figures. High 
figures reflected good results. 

 

 A total of 13 warrants had been issues since the previous meeting and 12 
of them had been positive. They ranged from cannabis for personal use to 
several pounds of heroin. 

 

 There had been issues with something called County Lines, where drug 
dealers from bigger towns and cities came into the area and set up a base 
to sell drugs from a user’s home. The situation was two such operations 
had been shut down by police in the Newhall area. 

 

 Two stolen vehicles had been recovered in Newhall, one from Staffordshire 
and one from the West Midlands area. 

 

 Two section 165 seizures for no insurance had taken place. 
 

 Operation Safe Drive had taken place with CREST. A variety of traffic 
offences had been identified and dealt with, including using a mobile phone 
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at the wheel, driving without a seatbelt, light defects and no insurance. One 
car also had a defective tyre. 
 

 Regarding anti-social behaviour, it had been quiet for Newhall but in the 
town centre there were problems, especially around McDonald’s and the 
Hepworth Retail Park. Community Protection Notices (CPN) and 
Community Protection Notice warnings (CPNw) had been issued. 

 
Councillor Paul Dunn asked if letters issued to vandals who had caused damage 
at Midway Community Centre had been effective. Chris Smith replied that he’d 
had no more contact from residents living near the centre. It had been a lot 
quieter but the troublemakers may have moved on to cause issues in the town 
centre. PCSO Amanda Beer added that the warnings were in place wherever the 
youngsters went. 
 
A resident asked if information regarding a vehicle reported as having no tax or 
MoT would get straight through to PC Cassidy. He confirmed that it wouldn’t. It 
was best to ring 101 and the information would eventually be sent to the relevant 
officer. 
 

4 Partnership update/ Funding/ New project Ideas  

  
Mr Smith reported that: 
 

 A Criminal Behaviour Order (CBO – the modern form of an ASBO) had 
been put in place for street drinker Mark McVey for a period of five years. 
He had been causing a nuisance for shops and businesses in the town 
centre. He had already breached the order and was due back in court. 
 

 Work was due to start on the new CCTV system for Swadlincote. The 
cameras would be replaced over the next few weeks. 
 

 McDonald’s was currently an issue. Police and the partnership were 
cracking down and identifying individuals causing issues there and using 
ASB tools and powers to deal with them. 
 

 The Theatre in Education to tackle child sexual exploitation was going into 
every secondary school in South Derbyshire. 

 

 The partnership had contributed £4,000 towards a new mobile ANPR 
(automatic number plate recognition) camera for a police vehicle at 
Swadlincote. PC Cassidy explained how the cameras worked and how 
helpful one would be in tackling issues such as cloned number plates. 
PCSO Beer added that it would also pick up vehicles registering no 
insurance. 
 

 Quite a lot of Area 5’s funding was left for 2017-18. Only one project had 
been funding so far during that period. Any crime and disorder or ASB 
project could be funded. More information was available from Mr Smith. 
Councillor Dunn asked if an application had been forthcoming from St 
John’s Church. Mr Smith replied that an application form had been sent out 
but not returned. 

 

 
 

5 Local Issues – open forum (20 minutes)  
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Councillor Dunn alerted those present to a scam being run online by someone 
posing as the Government Gateway, offering a tax rebate. There was a link to 
click but he was aware that a phishing scam was involved. He urged anyone 
getting the same email to not click the link and delete the email. Mr Smith 
confirmed there were a lot of phishing scams operating. He would bring relevant 
literature to the next meeting. 
 
A resident of Hawthorn Rise complained about young people hanging around and 
causing a nuisance (swearing, litter, screaming obscenities) on their way to and 
from school. It centred around an address in the street where a ‘Jason’ lived. 
They had phoned 101 but received no feedback. Before Christmas police had 
visited and allegedly arrested two of the troublemakers. PCSO Beer replied that 
she had never dealt with the problem in question. If kids were just hanging 
around, there wasn’t a lot the police could do. Mr Smith asked for the resident to 
come and see him after the meeting for an ASB diary. Another resident said to try 
using schools to identify troublemakers. 
 
A member of the public raised the issue of cars with only one light working as a 
problem. It was dangerous and accidents could happen. Would police make it a 
priority? PC Cassidy replied that it wouldn’t make it a priority. Action could be 
taken but police didn’t have the time to drive around looking for such vehicles. 
 
Scott Clayton (DCC Thriving Communities Project) said he felt police would get 
better intelligence from local communities if they built a relationship with them. PC 
Cassidy replied that he would have a sit down with people – but often people 
would open up more to someone not in a uniform. 
 

 
 
ACTION: 
Chris 
Smith to 
bring 
phishing 
literature 
to next 
meeting 
 

6 Agreed priorities  

   
PC Cassidy said drugs would remain the police priority in Area 5. PCSO Beer 
added that burglaries and shoplifting would also remain a focus. 
  

 
 
 

7 Date of next meeting   

  
To be announced. Mr Smith added that there was currently a report being 
compiled into a possible merger of Safer Neighbourhoods Meetings and Area 
Forums. 
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SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD – NEWHALL AND MIDWAY AREA 5 - Useful Contacts 
 
Communities Manager 
Chris Smith      01283 595961  chris.smith@south-derbys.gov.uk    
 
Chair of Safer Neighbourhood Group 
Mick Mulgrew 
 
Vice-chair of Safer Neighbourhood Group 
Cllr Sean Bambrick (Midway)   01283 218808  sean.bambrick@south-derbys.gov.uk  
District Council 
South Derbyshire District Council   01283 221000  www.south-derbys.gov.uk 
Clean Team      0800 587 2349 
ASB Hotline      01283 595795 

 
District Councillors 
Cllr Paul Dunn          (Midway)   07581 353542  paul.dunn@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Robert Pearson   (Midway)   01283 208346         robert.pearson@south-derbys.gov.uk  

Cllr John Wilkins       (Midway)   01283 213111  peter.wilkins@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Sean Bambrick    (Newhall & Stanton)  01283 218808           sean.bambrick@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Kevin Richards    (Newhall & Stanton)   01283 212533  kevin.richards@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Mrs Linda Stuart (Newhall & Stanton)   01283 212305  linda.stuart@south-derbys.gov.uk  
 
County Councillor 
Cllr Sean Bambrick  (Oversetts, Newhall and Upper Midway)  sean.bambrick@derbyshire.gov.uk  
Cllr Gary Musson (Midway)      gary.musson@derbyshire.gov.uk  
 
County Council parking enforcement      parking@derbyshire.gov.uk  

 
Area 5  Police SNT Team                  south.neighbourhoods@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
Inspector Kate Bateman   
Sgt Graham Summers      graham.summers.735@Derbyshire.PNN.Police.UK 
PC Kev Cassidy      kevin.cassidy.2921@derbyshire.PNN.Police.uk 
PCSO John Beard      john.beard.12793@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk   
PCSO Craig Thompson       craig.thompson.12751@Derbyshire.PNN.Police.UK 
  
Non-Emergency: 101 
Crimestoppers: 0800 555 111 
Emergency:   999 

 
Safer Neighbourhood Wardens 
Stephen Yates: 01283 595968    neighbourhood.wardens@south-derbys.gov.uk 
 
 
Websites / Social Media 
Derbyshire Police    www.derbyshire.police.uk 
Area 5 Police are on Twitter    www.twitter.com@NhallMwaySNT   
Crime Statistics for your area   www.police.uk 

Safer South Derbyshire Partnership    www.south-derbys.gov.uk/ssdp 
Safer SDP Facebook Page    www.facebook.com - search - Safer South Derbyshire Partnership 

SDDC Environmental Health Facebook    www.facebook.com/southderbys 
 

mailto:chris.smith@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:sean.bambrick@south-derbys.gov.uk
http://www.south-derbys.gov.uk/
mailto:paul.dunn@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:robert.pearson@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:peter.wilkins@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:sean.bambrick@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:kevin.richards@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:linda.stuart@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:sean.bambrick@derbyshire.gov.uk
mailto:gary.musson@derbyshire.gov.uk
mailto:parking@derbyshire.gov.uk
mailto:south.neighbourhoods@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:graham.summers.735@Derbyshire.PNN.Police.UK
mailto:kevin.cassidy.2921@derbyshire.PNN.Police.uk
mailto:john.beard.12793@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:craig.thompson.12751@Derbyshire.PNN.Police.UK
mailto:neighbourhood.wardens@south-derbys.gov.uk
http://www.derbyshire.police.uk/
http://www.twitter.com@nhallmwaysnt/
http://www.police.uk/
http://www.south-derbys.gov.uk/ssdp
http://www.facebook.com/
http://www.facebook.com/southderbys
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SOUTH DERBYSHIRE AREA FORUM 
 

NEWHALL 
 

Tuesday, January 30, 2018 at Newhall Old Post Centre 
 

 
PRESENT:- 
 
 
South Derbyshire District Council representatives 
  
Councillor Paul Dunn (Chair), Councillor Mrs Linda Stuart,. 
 
Kevin Stackhouse (Director of Finance and Corporate Services), Tom 
Sloan (Clerk), Chris Smith (Communities Manager). 
 
Derbyshire County Council representatives 
  
Councillor Gary Musson. 
 
Scott Clayton (Thriving Communities). 
  
Parish Council / Meeting representatives 
  
None. 
 
Members of the public 
  
Alan Argent, Colin Dobson, L Felthouse, Pamela Foy, Christine 
Hobson, Hedley Hobson, Richard House, Ron Hughes, David James, 
Alan Jones, Helen Kreft (Burton Mail), Mike Lacey, Mick Lunn, Colin 
Maddock, Cathy Miles (CVS), Bill Park, Michelle Ray, Glenys Tagg, R 
Trim. 

 
NA/19 Apologies for absence 
  

Pat Bambrick, Councillor Sean Bambrick, Mick Mulgrew, Councillor Robert 
Pearson, Councillor Kevin Richards, Councillor John Wilkins. 

 
NA/20  Declarations of interest 
 
  None. 
 
NA/21  Chairman's announcements 
 
 None. 
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NA/22   The minutes of the meeting held on October 10, 2017  
  

 The minutes were approved as an accurate record of the meeting. 
 
NA/23  Report back on issues raised at the last meeting 
 

Pedestrian crossing at Wideshaft 
 
Councillor Paul Dunn said the report provided by DCC didn’t address the 
issue of vehicles being able to go along the pavement around parked cars. 
A bollard would prevent this from happening. Councillor Mrs Linda Stuart 
added that she had brought the matter to the forum’s attention. She said 
cars frequently drove along the section of pavement right in front of people’s 
front doors – and it was getting more regular. A white van had done it while 
she was showing Councillor Kevin Richards the location. The problem 
would be serious if a resident walked out of their front door at the wrong 
moment. A resident asked if something like an A-board would help if a 
bollard wasn’t forthcoming. Another resident suggested a petition to DCC 
with more than 10 signatures would lead to a report going to a cabinet 
member. 
 
ACTION: Tom Sloan to again report location to Derbyshire County 
Council and request a bollard be installed 
 
Pine Grove, Newhall 
 
A resident said they’d brought up the issue of untidy land around the 
garages at the two previous meetings. The garages had still not been 
touched. Rubbish went all the way through to the Burrows and nothing had 
been done. 
 
ACTION: Tom Sloan to again report issue and ask for the area to be 
cleaned 
 
Derbyshire County Council development company 
 
Councillor Dunn reported that DCC had pockets of land across the county 
which could be developed. Money earned wouldn’t go into private hands 
and the taxpayer would receive the benefits. DCC was looking at other 
areas of land rather than the one in Plummer Road but he would keep 
mentioning it. A resident asked if it could be used as an allotment. 
Councillor Dunn replied that it was unlikely due to the value of the land. 
 
Security lighting at Pine Grove, Newhall 
 
A resident said that SDDC hadn’t fixed the light in question and it still wasn’t 
working. 
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ACTION: Tom Sloan to report issue to SDDC Housing 
 
Councillor Gary Musson asked for the resident who requested a pedestrian 
crossing at Wideshaft to talk to him. Councillor Dunn pointed out that the 
street was in Swadlincote and was relevant to that forum and not Newhall. 
A resident added that the issue had been investigated in the past and there 
weren’t adequate visibility splays to install a crossing. 
 

NA/24 Public questions on issues raised by residents 
 
 A resident reported that grounds maintenance workers had caused damage 

to the grass in Newhall Park by the bowling green. There were tyre tracks 
left in the surface after workers had been to plant trees. Councillor Dunn 
agreed that it was an unacceptable situation. 

  
 ACTION: Tom Sloan to report issue to SDDC Depot 
 
 A resident asked how to obtain a grit bin from DCC. Councillor Dunn replied 

that they hadn’t been issued by the county council for two years because of 
financial constraints. The only solution was people buying rock salt 
themselves. Councillor Musson added that some grit bins were bought by 
parish councils but there weren’t any such organisations in Midway, 
Newhall and Stanton. He would ask DCC if anything could be done. 

 
 ACTION: Councillor Gary Musson to report back on grit bin availability 
 
 A resident asked where they could find a plan of a new development 

proposed adjacent to William Nadin Way. Chris Smith replied that one 
would be available on the Planning Portal. The resident asked if some of 
the recreation ground at Meadow View Road was being taken for a 
development. Councillor Dunn replied that it wasn’t strictly the case. 
Football pitches were going to be enhanced and new changing facilities 
added. Kevin Stackhouse added that the football pitches were going to be 
moved but there would be no loss of facilities. 

 
NA/25    County council issues 

 
 Councillor Musson detailed a planned road closure for High Street, Newhall 

on April 26. 
 
NA/26 District council issues 
 

Mr Stackhouse reported that SDDC was looking to set its budget and 
Council Tax for the next financial year, 2018-19. The financial position 
continued to be a good one in the short to medium term with a budget 
surplus in 2017-18. More money was being generated from the New Homes 
Bonus and from the extra Council Tax being levied from the additional 
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properties being built in the district. Extra services were having to be laid 
on, including a new refuse collection round, and work was being done to 
review grounds maintenance around South Derbyshire. With extra 
properties and associated facilities, there was more which needed 
maintaining. Extra revenue from new houses wasn’t all being spent – some 
was being held in reserve to secure future services. There was the potential 
for a budget deficit in two-three years’ time. 

 
 The proposal was to raise SDDC’s precept by 1.95%, a very similar rise to 

the previous two years. There was the option to put it up by more than that 
but anything more than a 3% rise or an extra £5 on a Band D property 
would require a referendum. 

 
 A resident asked if a final decision on the Council Tax had been made. Mr 

Stackhouse replied that it would be made at Full Council on February 26. 
 
 Mr Stackhouse added that councillors had voted through an extra 2% 

funding for voluntary bodies and parish councils. A Community Partnership 
Scheme had also been proposed with additional funding of £250,000. 

 
 A resident asked for information on Business Rates. Mr Stackhouse 

replied that local authorities currently kept 50% of the Business Rates 
levied. However, there was soon to be a Government pilot in Derbyshire to 
allow local authorities to keep 100% of their Business Rates. It would result 
in a net gain to South Derbyshire. Other funding streams could also be 
reduced, however. Councillor Dunn added that he was concerned about 
the potential for Toyota uprooting after Brexit and income from their 
Business Rates going elsewhere. Mr Stackhouse confirmed that Toyota 
was one of the biggest Business Rate payers in Derbyshire. 

 
 A resident asked for clarity on the revaluation of business properties for 

Council Tax purposes. Mr Stackhouse replied that extra support from 
Central Government would be offered over the next four years for affected 
properties. 

 
 Councillor Dunn reported that DCC was proposing to raise Council Tax by 

2.99% in 2018-19, with an extra precept of 2% on top for Adult Social 
Care. There would be another similar rise the following year. However, 
there would be a freeze for two years from 2020-21 – ahead of the next 
election. 

 
 Mr Smith updated on Midway Community Centre. A two-pronged attack 

was needed to increase community engagement and usage of the centre. 
SDDC’s Sport & Health department was doing a project at the centre, as 
was People Express. Anti-social behaviour (ASB) seemed to be under 
control. Cathy Miles said that a long-term sustainable approach to the 
centre was needed. Consultation had taken place at the one-year 
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anniversary event. The overwhelming thing that came out of the event was 
that a lot needed to be done. ASB needing tackling first. A good group of 
people had come together to form a committee. A resident said that they’d 
questioned why the centre was never open while it could be used for so 
much. Councillor Dunn said the concern was shared among councillors at 
the lack of use of a £750,000 facility, but since Mrs Miles had got involved 
the centre had moved on a great deal. Councillor Musson said he would 
take some details from Mrs Miles to see if DCC’s Youth Services would get 
involved. 

 
 Scott Clayton reported that ideas from DCC’s Thriving Communities 

project were starting to form into a bigger plan. Among them were Club 
Newhall, where local residents would run a club and Our Newhall, to make 
it easier to find volunteers and support their work in the community. There 
were also plans to make Newhall Day Centre more of a community venue. 
Councillor Dunn added that there seemed to be very positive things 
coming out of Midway Community Centre and the Thriving Communities 
project. 

 
NA/27 Date of next meeting 
 
 The next meeting would be held on a date to be announced. 

 
 

Councillor Paul Dunn 
CHAIRMAN 

 
The meeting terminated at 8.27pm. 



 
Agenda Item Number 5 

 

 
SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 
NEWHALL AREA FORUM 

 
(Covering: Midway, Newhall and Stanton) 

 
Wednesday, June 27, 2018 

 
REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING 

 

At the last Newhall Area Forum held on January 30, 2018, at Newhall Old Post 
Centre, the following issues were raised and a progress report is provided. 
 

 
Derbyshire County Council issues: 
 
 
1. Bollard outside cottages in Orchard Street 
 
Councillor Paul Dunn said the report provided by DCC didn’t address 
the issue of vehicles being able to go along the pavement around 
parked cars. 
 
ACTION: Tom Sloan to ask for a further report back from DCC 
 
Further to your response to my Colleague Tom Sloan, can I please 
clarify that the issue at Orchard Street is not one of parking of the 
pavement but of vehicles actually driving on the pavement to 
undertake waiting traffic. I know this sounds unbelievable but it 
has been reported that this has happened on a number of 
occasions. As you will see from the attached photo this poses a 
very serious danger to the residents living in the properties. Could 
a bollard not be located in the proximity of where I have crudely 
drawn it on the attached photo? This would not impede 
pedestrians but would make the pathway too narrow for a vehicle 
to pass through. I would be grateful if you could please reconsider 
given this additional information. 
 
Chris Smith 
Communities Manager 
South Derbyshire District Council 
 
I am sorry that you do not agree with our position in respect of 
this matter, but I would wish to make the following comments: 
 
The decision taken by what I am sure is a small minority of drivers 
to place others and themselves at risk by undertaking what is a 
reckless and dangerous manoeuvre should be dealt with 
effectively by the Police and via the local SNT as its classed as a 
moving traffic offence, aside from the dangerous aspect of the 
situation. 
 



If the residents wish to see such items as a planter in this location 
they would need to apply via the Parish or Town Council for an 
objects in the highway licence from our Highways Hub 
highways.hub@derbyshire.gov.uk. This would be subject to 
approval from DCC as its consulted upon from a number of 
departments, and it would be such issues as its type, size and 
intended location and remaining widths which would be 
considered and if its granted would still require the planter and its 
associated plants to be the responsibility of the PC or TC to 
purchase and maintain.   
 
If this is something that you wish to pursue then please contact 
the Highways Hub for further information. 
 
Traffic & Safety Team 
Derbyshire County Council 
 
2. Grit bins 
 
A resident asked how to obtain a grit bin from DCC. Councillor Dunn 
replied that they hadn’t been issued by the county council for two years 
because of financial constraints. The only solution was people buying 
rock salt themselves. Councillor Gary Musson added that some grit 
bins were bought by parish councils but there weren’t any such 
organisations in Midway, Newhall and Stanton. He would ask DCC if 
anything could be done. 
 
ACTION: Councillor Gary Musson to report back on grit bin 
availability 
 
See attached appendix below, with additional verbal report, if 
needed, from Councillor Musson. 
 
2. Pine Grove, Newhall 
 
A resident said they’d brought up the issue of untidy land around the 
garages at the two previous meetings. The garages had still not been 
touched. Rubbish went all the way through to the Burrows and nothing 
had been done. 
 
ACTION: Tom Sloan to again report issue and ask for the area to 
be cleaned 
 
The area in question was reported to Derbyshire County Council 
for a Community Payback team to undertake the work. This 
included cleaning up the public land running from Pine Grove to 
the Burrows and cleaning up graffiti in Rose Valley. A team from 
DCC visited to clean up the graffiti but found it had already been 
removed and the rest of the clean-up was still pending when this 
report back was written on June 18th. The work was initially 
requested in February but due to a long waiting list has taken 
several months to enact. 
 
Tom Sloan 
Service Assistant 
South Derbyshire District Council 
 

mailto:highways.hub@derbyshire.gov.uk


 
South Derbyshire District Council issues: 
 
1. Security lighting at Pine Grove, Newhall 
 
A resident said that SDDC hadn’t fixed the light in question and it still 
wasn’t working. 
 
ACTION: Tom Sloan to report issue to SDDC Housing 
 
A streetlight adjacent to garages in Pine Grove has been repaired. 
The other lights which were faulty were reported to SDDC 
Housing. The floodlights on the right as you enter the car park 
opposite the garages were repaired on February 23rd. 
 
Tom Sloan 
Service Assistant 
South Derbyshire District Council 
 

2. Damaged surface at Newhall Park 
 
A resident reported that grounds maintenance workers had caused 
damage to the grass in Newhall Park by the bowling green. There were 
tyre tracks left in the surface after workers had been to plant trees. 
Councillor Dunn agreed that it was an unacceptable situation. 
 
ACTION: Tom Sloan to report issue to SDDC Depot 
 
There have been problems in the park with vehicles going on and 
driving around the site. Cultural Services have been made aware of 
the situation and have ordered new bollards to replace the ones 
that are missing against the Scout building. 
 
Steve Sheppard 
Street Scene Manager 
South Derbyshire District Council 
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